Minutes of Galway City Council 
Economic Development, Enterprise Support and Culture SPC Meeting

held on Tuesday February 9th 2015 at 9.30 am in City Hall, Galway.
Presiding:
Cllr. Padraig Conneely
Present:
Councillors: Noel Larkin; Niall McNelis, Donal Lyons, Mairead Farrell, 


Sectoral Representatives: Mark Lohan, James Seymour, Garry Lohan

Officials:          

Eileen Ruane, A/Director of Services 



Liam Hanrahan, A/Senior Executive Officer

Gary McMahon, A/Senior Executive Officer

James Harrold, Arts Officer

Eithne Verling, Museum Director

Sharon Carroll, A/Administrative Officer
Apologies:

Cllr. Frank Fahy, Cllr. Declan McDonnell, 




Cllr. Cathal O Conchuir, Patricia Philbin

1. Confirmation of Minutes.
Meeting of the Economic Development, Enterprise Support and Culture SPC held on Monday, November 2nd 2015.
Proposed: Mark Lohan
Seconded: Cllr. P. Conneely
Matters of Accuracy: None
Matters Arising: None
Meeting of the Economic Development, Enterprise Support and Culture SPC held on Monday, November 17th 2015.
Proposed: Cllr. N. McNelis
Seconded: Cllr. Conneely
Matters of Accuracy: None
Matters Arising: None
2. Work Plan for 2016
Ms. E. Ruane circulated details of the work plan for the Economic Development, Enterprise Support and Culture SPC for 2016 and discussed each item listed. Mr. L. Hanrahan added the Local Enterprise Office work programme to the list and stated that Breda Fox would be invited to present at a future SPC meeting. 
Updates and clarifications were sought on a number of the work items, including the branding initiative, wayfinding as part of the tourism strategy and the enterprise space review. Comprehensive replies were provided by Mr. Hanrahan and Mr. McMahon to each of the queries raised.
3. 2016 Commemoration Programme
Mr. McMahon stated that the 2016 centenary year and associated programme of events had begun in Galway. He commented on the huge public interest in the commemoration programme and spoke about a number of upcoming events, including Eamonn Ceannt Week in June. He confirmed that materials will be produced bilingually, where possible. 
Following concerns raised by Cllr. Farrell and Mr. Lohan, a discussion took place about the events taking place to commemorate Constable Patrick Whelan. Mr. McMahon stated that the entire programme had been approved by Galway City Council and the year was to commemorate, not celebrate. 
Mr. Lohan, on behalf of the Galway Council of Trade Unions, provided details of their upcoming 1916 events. He acknowledged receipt of a grant from Galway City Council to fund these events.
7. Local Economic and Community Plan (LECP)
On the request of Cllr. Lyons, this agenda item was taken next.

Mr. Hanrahan explained that the Local Economic and Community Plan (LECP) for Galway City was approved by Galway City Council in October and by the Regional Assembly in December. Guidance has yet to issue from the Department of Environment, Community and Local Government regarding ministerial approval for the plan. Cllr. Lyons expressed disappointment at this and questioned the effect the delay will have on funding streams.

At a local level, work is underway on preparing the 2016 action plan. All lead bodies were asked to submit details on the actions they are undertaking this year. It is hoped that the action plan will be completed by Q1 2016.

4. Cultural Strategy Framework for Galway City and County 2016-2025
Mr. McMahon and Ms. Verling provided an update on the Cultural Strategy Framework for Galway City and County. They emphasised the key role the strategy will play in Galway's European Capital of Culture (ECOC) Bid and indicated that the plan should be in place for the judges' visit in July. Much of the work to date on the strategy has focused on the city and it is now intended to broaden the scope to include Galway County. Ms. Verling explained that Galway is part of the Culture21 Pilot Cities Programme and, as part of the programme, a group of experts will visit the city in April and they will advise on how best to deliver and implement a cultural strategy for Galway.
5. European Capital of Culture 2020 Bid
Mr. McMahon explained that Galway has been short-listed as a candidate city for European Capital of Culture (ECOC) 2020, along with Limerick and the Three Sisters. The final bid book, which will elaborate on the theme of Making Waves, must be submitted by mid-June 2016 and the judges will visit Galway City in mid-July. 

A discussion took place about the importance of public engagement and the need to increase awareness of the ECOC Bid.  Mr. Seymour suggested that a letter be circulated to all rate payers with information on the bid. The competitive element of the process was also discussed, as was the cost of the campaign to date. Mr. McMahon addressed all the concerns raised and encouraged the SPC members to actively promote Galway2020 through their own networks. 

6. European Region of Gastronomy (ERG) 2018 Bid
Mr. Hanrahan gave a presentation on the European Region of Gastronomy (ERG) 2018 Bid, covering background information on the award and details of Galway, West of Ireland's submission. The project is being led by Galway County Council, with Galway City Council, Teagasc and GMIT as partners. The bid book entitled 'From the Ground Up' will be submitted in February and a delegation from Galway will travel to North Brabant in March to meet with the European judges.

8. Grant schemes
Mr. Hanrahan and Mr. McMahon provided details of the Marketing Fund Grants and Arts Grants, respectively, which were approved at the February meeting of Galway City Council. Mr. Harrold commented on the quality and quantity of arts organisation in Galway City. 

Cllr. Conneely stated that Galway City Council grant schemes must be revised to ensure fairness and value for money. Mr. Hanrahan agreed that a revision of the Marketing Fund guidelines will take place this year.

9. Any other business
Mr. Lohan stated that the Galway Council of Trade Unions will be rolling out a Living Wage Campaign this year.

Cllr. McNelis expressed concern at the strong focus on culture in the Economic Development, Enterprise Support and Culture SPC. He asked for an increased emphasis on economic development, to include the setting of targets. Cllr. Conneely stated that items can be added to the agenda through the SPC Work Plan. Mr. Hanrahan agreed that more economic items will be brought through the SPC in the future, including the work of the LEO office. Cllr. Mc Nelis asked for an update on broadband in the city for the next meeting.

Cllr. Larkin asked if the enterprise units in Sandy Road will be part of the proposed enterprise space review. He commented on the difficulties faced by start-up businesses of an industrial nature, including the lack of infrastructural support and the high cost of rates. Mr. Hanrahan confirmed that a review will be carried out on the Sandy Road Units.

**Next meeting: Wednesday May 4th 2016 at 2 pm in Council Chamber, City Hall, Galway.**
